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From the President

Thanks to Eleanor Taylor and Sally Erwin, co-hostesses of the
membership tea, our year is off to a good start. Everyone attending
enjoyed a delightful afternoon renewing friendships and making new ones.
Our membership now numbers 188, and we are awaiting further renewals •
If you have not joined, please mail your completed form and $5.00 check
payable to University Women's Club — Boulder to Roslyn Pfaff, 3190
Lane Court, Boulder 80303, soon, as we will be unable to send further
newsletters to non-paid members. The deadline for getting your name in
the yearbook is October 20th. We are looking forward to an interesting
year and hope all of you will join us at the meetings.

Janet Nufcum

October Meeting

The October 20 meeting/ honoring the Denver Medical wives, will
be held at the Boulder Dinner Theater on Arapahoe and 55th Street,
instead of at the Hungry Farmer as was scheduled in the program for
the year. The Boulder Historic Society, the City Landmarks Board,
and Historic Boulder will present the program "Boulder History,11
slides and talk. Since the management of the Theater would like to
have us finished with our meeting by 2:30, in order for them to
prepare for the evening performance, the bar will be open for sherry
or cocktails at 11:30 with luncheon served promptly at 12:00 noon.
The Club will assume the cost* of luncheon for our guests. The cost
to the rest of us is $3.90. The luncheon menu will be tomato juice,
chicken cordon bleu with wild rice, cottage cheese and peach salad,
rolls, drink, and sherbet.

Reservations must be sent, accompanied by your check, to Mrs .
Leo C. Riethjnayer, 555 13th Street, Boulder 80302 or to Mrs. Dayton
D, McKean, 1850 Fplsom Street #605, Boulder 80302 to be received by
October 15. No tickets will be issued but your reservation will be
honored.

Since the meeting place has been changed, please help us assure
that all members are informed.



An Invitation

To the UhjLversity Women's Club, Boulder,
The Women's Association of Colorado State University cordially

invites you to its Fall Luncheon on Thursday, November 3 at 12:30
in the Student Center West Ballroom. The program following will be
on ^Personal Goals Through Self-Control and Self Motivation11 by
Dr. Richard Surnn. Tickets are $3•95 and paid reservations should be
mailed to the address below by October 27.

We hope you can join us.
R.S.V.P. to: Mrs. V.A. Sandborn, 917 Cheyenne Drive, Fort Collins,
Colorado 30521.

Projects Report

As you knowf we decided to continue the TLC (cake) project this
year. One order was received and filled in September. If you are
interested in baking or delivering cakes, call Clare Baird, Jf9̂ ~6392.
Each baker is reimbursed $3 per cake for expenses,

The Bazaar plans are rolling along. It will be November 10 from
9:00 to 3;QO o'clock in the Wardenburg Cafeteria. Coffee, tea, and
goodies will be sold throughout the day. Craft items, plants, used
books, white elephants, and Current Stationery (great Christmas gifts)
will be offered for sale. We will deeply appreciate any donations of
time and/or goods. If you can help or donate and did not sign up at
the September Tea, please call the following:
FOODS - Phyllis Darnell, 49̂ -5801, or Fran Dickinson, ̂ 7-8613;
CRAFTS & SEWING - Dorothy Briggle, ̂ 2-1267, or Millie Anderson,
PLANTS - Jeannette Carr, W*-2969;
USED BOOKS ^ Bev Graham, 1*99-0153, or Kathleen Salzberg if99-3128
WHITE ELEPHANTS - Doris Ostwald, ̂ 9̂ -3806, Clare Eaird,

or Flo Grieder,

Club Members who make art and craft items too expensive to donate
may sell them on consignment with 25 per cent going to our Club. Call
Clare Baird, ¥9^^6392, if you would like to do this.

We would like to refresh your memories on the distribution of our
project profits last spring:

to Wardenburg Health Center for a CUTV cable $155.00
to Norlin Library for disabled students, a tape

recorder and tapes for the blind 150.00
to the Student Loan Fund 100.00
to the Scholarship Fund for children of faculty and

staff 250.00
to the Memorial Rose Garden 100.00



Friends of the Library

The University of Colorado Friends of the Library would like to
invite all members of the University Women's Club to become members.
It is a volunteer organization dedicated to improving the quality
of Norlin Library. Dues are $5.00 or moie per year* Since it is a
volunteer group, all dues collected go directly to finance purchases
of much needed and special materials, and the amount given is tax
deductible* You may designate your donation for current use, Endowment
Fund, memorial funds, or any branch of Norlin Library* Friends of
the Library would like to see University-wide support of Norlin.
A..$5«0.0 membership from every University household would go a long
way toward keeping Norlin Library a first-rate library. Please mail
your membership checks to Friends of the Library, Norlin Library,
Boulder, Colorado, or call Edie Morris, ̂ 2-6091, Sadie Walton,
5̂ 68, or Nancy Cateora, 1*99-7659 for further information.

Service and Interest Groups

Some interest has been expressed in a Spanish group, a cross
country ski group, and beginning bridge.- However, to merit forming
these groups, we need more people. Please call Val Havlick, ̂ 9̂
if interested. Also a gardening unit has been formed. If you would
like to join these ladies, please call Nancy Cateora, ̂ 99-7659.

UVC is again helping the Meals on Wheels program in Boulder by
baking cookies« If you are willing to bake 3 dozen cookies once
du r ing the coming ye a r to pep up the meal for some elderly persons
in town, please call Fran Dickinson, iM*7-86l3.

Investments

Are you interested in joining a new investment group? If so,
please attend the preliminary meeting at 7:30 p.m. October 19, at
Gertie Phelps', 3̂ 05 Endicott, telephone ̂ 99-1718.

Antiques
» * . ' ' . • .

The Antique Interest Group had its first meeting Tuesday,
October 4-at the home of June Dunham. It was a get-acquainted and
planning meeting.

On October 27 a trip to the Merchandise Mart in Denver is
planned to attend the Worldwide Antique Show. Those wishing to go
may call June Dunham, 4*99-2011, or Joyce Col ton 9 499-935̂  for
information about car pools.



Library Volunteers

Library Volunteers need volunteersi Jobs at Norlin Library
are available in several interesting areas* The Book Finders desk
needs additional staffing; this is a high public contact job essential
to the student looking for a book. You will receive training so that
you can help students locate library material. Light clerical jobs
are necessary in several departments throughout the library system.
Western History could use help doing catalog searches, a job that
can be done in an unstructured time frame* There are always special,
interesting projects that require only short time period commitments.
At the moment, a critical project is awaiting help from volunteers.
Details are available by telephone only. Editing and correcting our
growing list of cassette tapes is still awaiting volunteer commitment;
this job can be done on a variable time schedule. If you are interested
in helping out on any of these jobs or in any other capacity at Norlin
Library, please call Sheryl Kuempel, k9k-6j7Q, or Nancy Cateora,
7659.

Doris Goodrich, Editor
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BAZAAR BAZAAR BAZAAR

BAZAAR BAZAAR

LAST CALL FOR THE HOLIDAY BAZAAR 1

BATE: Thursday, November 10, 9 o 'clock to 3 o'clock

PLACE: Wardenburg Cafeteria (downstairs)

This will be pur main fund-raising event of the year, so we
are counting on donations and/or help from most of you f if it is at
all possible. If you have items to donate, please get in touch with
one of the following, or leave your items at their house:

FOODS ... Phyllis Darnell, if9̂ 5801f or Fran Dickinson, 1̂ 7-8613
CRAFTS & SEWING ^ Dorothy Briggle, ̂ 2-1267, or Millie Anderson,

PLANTS -* Jeannette Carr,
USED BOOKS - Bev Graham, ̂ 99-0153, or Kathleen Salzberg,

9̂9-3128
WHITE ELEPHANTS * Denyce To wle, if 9̂ - 66 30; Flo Grieder,

Doris Os twald, ̂ 9̂ -3806.

Coffee, tea, and goodies will be sold throughout the day» We
will also offer for sale Current Stationery and some neat 2-year
pocket calendars which will make nice Christmas gifts.

If you would like to drop off baked goods (or other things)
on the morning of the bazaar, there will be someone stationed on
the FRONT STEPS of Wardenburg between 8 and 9 o'clock so you may
pull up and double park. If you don't see anyone there, just wait
a moment if you can, THANK YOU I

One of the best parts of this event is the fellowship we enjoy.
Come join us and share this good feeling*



BAZAAR NOVEMBER 10 WARDENBURG CAFETERIA

If you have craft or sewing items for the bazaar, call JfJf>2-12679
and we will pick up the articles for sale. Please price the items so
we know what they should bring. If you are able to help sell on the
day of the bazaar please call us. We can use help from 9:00 a.m.
to noon, and noon to 3:00 p.m. Phone iM*2-1267, Dorothy Briggle.

Handicraft Meeting

Next Meeting - Tuesday, November 15, 7:00 to 9:00 p.m.,
hostess - Millie Anderson, 377 Ord Drive (Fairview Estates on East
Baseline), Project will be Christmas bells, cost of materials $1.25*

Thank You Note

To whom it may concern,

Recently I hurt myself in an accident requiring that my right
ankle have a cast put on it. The purpose of this note is to thank
the people who were involved with providing the wtoe*topper11 that I
am now happily wearing. My compliments to your resourcefulness
and your thoughtfulness. Thank you.

From one with warm toes,

Orrin Snyder
Student/Wardenburg

Wardenburg

Vardenburg Student Health Service is in great need of yarn
for the *to€i-.toppers* knitted for us by the Senior Citizens. The
time is nearIH

Magazines are also needed for the reception area. Call
Mayers 1*92~S1QI or ̂ 9̂ -3982 for a pick up.



From You r Pre s ident

Many thanks to Margaret McKean and Ura Riethmayer, co-hostesses
of the October Luncheon honoring the Denver Medical Wives . Twenty-
nine drove up to be with us on the beautiful autumn day in Boulder.

Our next meeting will be at the Bazaar on November 10th. I hope
all of you will be able to take part in it in some way. After we gave
out the funds from last year's bazaar last spring, we received a nice
note of thanks from Homer Page, Office of Services for Disabled Students*
They were able to acquire a four- track cassette recorder for use in the
readers program. Everything given to them is especially appreciated
since they have almost doubled the number of students on the campus
now.

In December we are honored to be able to help with the planning
of the President's Party on December 3rd. Anyone interested in helping
make the decorations or setting up on Saturday morning at the ballroom,
please call Jeannette Carr, Wf-2969, Sharleen Bebernes, ̂ 99-9053,
or myself at

Do you know of someone who has not been involved with the
Women's Club in the past year who might like to join us? Please let
a board member know and we will be happy to extend them an invitation.
Also, those people who have not paid their dues yet this year may
want to send a check to Roslyn Pfaff so they will continue receiving
our newsletter and announcements.

Janet Nuzum

Doris Goodrich, Editor
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February Meeting

Date: Thursday, February 9*

Place: Fiske Planetarium

Time: Tea 1:00 -1:30 p.m.

Program; 1:30 - 3:00 p.m. "The Universe Game11

Admission is $1.50 at the door, guests are welcome.

There will be free parking in the lot west of Fiske on
Regent Drive.

Please Come I

March Meeting ' *

Fashion Show

THE LOOK - 1978 is this yearfs theme of the University of
Colorado Women's Club annual* Spri'ng Style Show to be held Wednesday,
March 8, from noon to 3 p.m. in the University Memorial Center ball-
room. Fashions, by The Denver, will be worn by the following models

Grieder. Bev Graham, Phjlj.is Darnell^ Olivia



s Planning committee chairmen are as follows: jjenyce Towle and
Edith Dell'Apa, co-chairmen of £ke style show; Esther deOnis,
decorations1 chairman; and Imelda Hermes, ticket chairman. Tickets,
at-$Jt,50 each, will be available from Imelda. An order form for
advance reservations appears in this issue of Msages. Deadline for
tickets iaf February 22.

A French theme is being planned in both decorations of the
ballroom and the luncheon menu. Sturtz and Copeland will provide
plants and flowers, and there will be a number of door prizes.

The Denver tells us that "the look11 this year is definitely
feminine, so we will be seeing a preview of the ^return of the dress*
as well as pretty blouses, etc. We will have the usual very pleasing
musical accompaniment of Professors Wayne Scott and Charles Eakin of
the School of Music. ^____._._-'_„......._.

Tickets

University Women's Club - Boulder

Luncheon-Fashion Show

"THE LOOK - 1978*

Presented by The Denver

University Memorial Center

at 12 noon

Wednesday, March 8, 19?8 $̂ .50 per person

Paid members of the University Women's Club may purchase tickets
for themselves and their guests by sending a check and self-addressed
stamped envelope to

Mrs. Henry Hermes"
935 Gillaspie Drive
Bowlder^ Colorado 80303- —

by February 22. Checks should be made payable to the University
Women's Club • Boulder* Reservations are by table only. Those
wishing to sit together should send their money in one envelope.



Open House

Please join us February 13, 1973; 9 a.m. to k p.m.. f room 280,
Norlin Library. The Kurzweil Reader will be demonstrated* This is
the machine that gives an audio output from a printed page. A
machine that reads, the major breakthrough for the blind!

As usual the Office of Disabled Students is short of money,
so we are also asking for donations of refreshments to serve the
expected 500 guests. Please call either of us if you can help.
We need refreshments suitable for morning coffee as well as after-
noon coffee. Don't miss the demonstration.

Sheryl Kuempel ̂ 9̂ -6370
Nancy Cateora 9̂9-7659

Projects

A big * thank you11 to all who helped with the bazaar. We felt
it was a great success and everyone seemed to enjoy the day. Our
profit was $579•

Library Volunteer Project

A huge thank you to all you stripped! As a result of your
efforts the week of December 13, we treated over >,500 books at Norlin
Library. That's a good dent in the 800,000 volume total. For those
who volunteered for the next session, it will be the week of February
20. Please call and let us know what day and time you can work. For
all who want to become strippers, call and let us explainl Sheryl
Kuempel ̂ 9̂ -6370, Nancy Cateora k99-7659.

Interest Groups -- Beginning Bridge

Martha Gagliano will be teaching a beginning bridge group at
her home in Heatherwoott beginning the week of February 6 on either
Monday or Thursday evenings, ̂ 7:30r- 9:30 p.m. The group will be
limited to the first seven who sign up. The cost is $15 for 10
classes. If interested, please call Jean Wainwright ̂ 9̂ -12̂ 8.

Antiques

There will be an Important antique meeting at Joyce Colton's
at IjOO p.m. Tuesday, February 7, 909 Brooklawn Drive. Betty Powers
will give a lesson on old silver, brass, and pewter.

Dori3 Goodrich, Editor
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March Meeting

Just a reminder that the March meeting will be the annual Spring
Style Show and luncheon on Wednesday, March 8, from noon to 3:00 p.m.
in the University Memorial Center Ballroom. The Denver will present
"The Look - 1978." There will be a brief slide show accenting new
spring colors, styles, and materials. Club members will model a
variety of fashions. Two $25 gift certificates from the Denver and
the centerpiece from the head table will be door prizes.

April Meeting

A pot luck progressive dinner will be held on Friday, April 21,
6;30 p*m. Cocktails and hors d'oeuvres will be served in Janet Nuzum's
home prior to dinner.

For those of you who would be willing to donate your home for
the serving of the main course or dessert, please contact either
Joyce Price, ̂ 9̂ -8706, or Pat Andrew, ̂ 9̂ -8629. &&C&~i.„&& ^.y<?

For reservations and food donations, please call Pat Andrew
by April 12.

Yearbook

If your listing in the yearbook is incorrect, please notify
Terry Wilcox, ̂ 7-8176.

ICr.



Interest Groups -- Antiques

The next meeting of the Antique Group will be March 9 at Betty
Power's home in Lafayette, 12329 Baseline Road at 1:00 p.mf Her
talk will be on old glassr and furniture, and she will use her own
antiques as examples.

There will be another Worldwide Antique Show at the Denver
Merchandise Mart Building, March 16-19, Those desiring more information
may call 292-1050 or 825-1*281.

Handicrafts

The Handicraft Group will meet with Henrietta Potter, 91̂  Mapleton,
7:30 p.m., Thursday, March 16 for a demonstration of batik. No
materials are required.

From Your President

This month we owe thanks to the two ladies who planned our
February Planetarium Show and Tea, Barbara Breternitz and Bonnie
Gallawa. All of us who went enjoyed the good cookies and the
interesting show. Looking at the sky and the stars will be more
interesting now when we go out at night.

On February Hfth we donated cookies to the Red Cross for
Fitzsiroons Hospital. Thanks go to all those ladies who helped bake
these cookies. The Red Cross no longer needs as many, but I am sure
those few at the Hospital enjoyed all that we sent^to them.

I am hoping by now that everyone has received yearbooks and
is looking forward to our fashion show and the other good programs
planned for this spring.

B 4N

Janet Nuzura

Doris Goodrich, Editor



MSAGES
UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB - BOULDER

April 1978

April Meeting

Progressive Dinner

April 1̂  is the deadline for making reservations for the pro-
gressive dinner to be held Friday, April 21. We will begin at
6:30 p.m. with hors d'oeuvres and punch at Janet and Dwayne Nuzum's
house, then move on to various homes for the entree course -f and end
with dessert and coffee at N.C.A.R. around 9:30 p.nu

Those making reservations will be notified a few days before
the dinner as to where they will go for the entree and where they
will bring their contributions*

For reservations, please call Pat Andrew 49̂ -8629.

May Meeting "•*"

Annual Retirees Brunch -- May 11, 1978 — 10 a.m.

Please mark your calendars now and note a change of location
to St. Aidan's Episcopal Church. We look forward to seeing all of
you there to honor our Retirees. -We will have the pleasure of hearing
soprano Linda Skroski, a C.U. master's graduate.

Telephone reservations may be made by calling Jeanne Meyers
<tf9̂ -8982A92..5101 or Jeannette Carr UU4-2969. Reservation deadline
date is May 5.



Interest Groups -- Antiques

Our next meeting will be at Norma Wood's home, 1511 Bluebell
at 1:00 p.m. on Thursday, April 13. The subject to be covered is
"Collectibles,11 Please bring one of your collectible items so
that it can be used for demonstration.

From Your President

Special thanks go out this month to Edith Dell'Apa and Denyce
Towle for chairing the annual fashion show* Alsot thanks to Esther
deOnis for the lovely decorations and to line Ida Hermes for taking
charge of the ticket sales and seating. Many nice comments from
our board members and others make us feel it was one of the best
shows in recent years!

Congratulations are due to our newly elected officers:

Jeannette Carr, President-Elect
Beverly Graham, Assistant Secretary
Corrine Effinger, Assistant Treasurer

We all wish you great success in your new jobs.

Next, we are looking forward to a fun evening on April 21st
at the progressive dinner.

Janet Nuzum

Doris Goodrich, Editor
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May Meeting

Retirees1 Brunch - May 11 - 10 a.m. - St. Aidan ' s Church

The menu is to be Sangria, orange chicken salad, sweet rolls,
and pineapple sherbet. The entertainment will be Linda Skrosky,
soprano, Linda just returned from Texas where she placed fourth in a
national talent competition for blind artists.

To assure yourself a reservation to honor the retirees and for
fine food and entertainment/ please call Jeannette Carr kkk-2969, or
Jeanne Meyers k 9̂ -8982. The deadline is May 5.

Projects Report

A committee consisting of Imelda Hermes, Jeanne Meyers f Denyce
Towle, and Clare Baird recommended the following distribution of our
TLC and bazaar profits:

Scholarship for children of faculty members $150
Student loan fund 150
Kurzweil Reading Machine fund 100
Wardenburg (towards new sun porch) 150
University Day Care Center " 5̂0

$600
A big thank you to all who helped with the TLC (cake) project

this year - baking, decorating, and delivering * Sharleen Bebernes,
Flo Grieder, Suzannah Jordan t Janet Nuzum, Joyce Price t Eleanor Taylor,
and Denyce Towle,

Clare Baird

Meals on Wheels Cookies

A sincere thank you to all the ladies who baked cookies for Meals
on Wheels this year: Lucile Andrews, Clare Baird, Eleanor Bartlett,
Thelrna Brinton, Jane Byers, M. Helen Carpenter, Nancy Cateora, Fran
Dickinson, Lila Foltz, Cicely Kane, Vanita Kruse, Sue McMillan, Lena
Novak, Katie Herzog, Eleanor Shulls, Jean Fuller, Millie Anderson,
Louise Wicks, Maryjane Willis, Dona Nichelason, Judith Ramsey, Carol
Smythe, and Erica Runnells.



1978-1979 Program

Tentative plans for next year's program:

October A bus tour from Boulder to the Rocky Mountain National Park
led by Mrs. Frances Coburn, an instructor in the University
Mini-College* Mrs. Coburn will discuss the historical geo-
graphy of the front range. A box lunch will be included.

November A lecture-dance demonstration led by Mrs. Charlotte Ireyt
Chairman of the University Dance Department. A buffet
luncheon will follow.

February A tour of the new Denver Performing Arts Center.

April A pot luck dinner, husbands included. There will be a pro-
gram by the Boulder Chapter of
tion and Encouragement of Barbershop Quartet Singing.

Library Volunteers

Spine project again. May 10 through 23*
We can use as much help as we had before. All are welcome to join

us for this important activity* Call Nancy Cateora ̂ 99-7659 °r Sheryl
Kuempel 9̂̂ -6370 to let us know which day you can come to help.

Campus Tours

Anyone interested in joining CAMPUS TOURS, please call Mary
Baughn, JfU3-5228. We would like to have additional members in this group,

Wardenburg;

Oursincere^ffiankstoT the University Women's Club for your con-
tinued support. The magazines in the waiting areas and the yarn for
the Htoe toppers* are greatly appreciated. We are deeply indebted for
your financial assistance.

This year 15 members of the Club have volunteered their services
at Wardenburg. At the present time, there are 110 volunteers serving
in 12 departments. Over 9,000 hours have been given this year by
these dedicated people.

The Wardenburg Staff



Antiques

The Antique Group will meet at the home of Sue Peterson,
Baseline on May 11 at 1:00 p.m. for a lesson on antique furniture.

A note to all members: Please hold May 2.5 for a luncheon at
Cottonwood Cottage in Niwot. Details will follow by mail soon.

May Fair

The Denver Medical Wives announce their annual May Fair:
Time: Friday, May 5, from 11 to 5 o1clock.

Rain Date: May 12, same time, same place.
Place: Memorial Courtyard, at the 8th Avenue entrance to the Medical

School,
Chairman: Rae Ann McMurtry 778-6190.
Co-Chairman: Joyce Wilson 751-7̂ 78.

Everyone is welcome at this annual cultural event.

From Your President

Joyce Price and Pat Andrew planned a super Progressive Dinner for
our group last month* Everyone really enjoyed meeting new people and
visiting with old friends* The food brought by all the ladies was very
good and we went home quite full* Thanks so much to you both and also
to Alvena Rogers, Henrietta Potter, Rosemary Plane, and Sharleen Bebernes
for sharing their homes with us*

As all good things do, our year is quickly coming to a close*
Nancy Cateora and Sheryl Kuerapel have been working hard on plans for
our Retirees1 Brunch next week which is the last meeting under my leader-
ship. I want to thank them and all of those who have made this year
such an enjoyable one for me,

* v , •
I would like to end my message with the following poem:

Friendship

A friend is on« who*
Knows you as you are,

Understands where you've been,
Accepts who you've become,

And still gently invites you to grow. . • : . . . •

(from Carman Skeehan of the Denver Medical Wives.)

Janet Nuzum

Doris Goodrich, Editor


